VEX and Me 
When I was three years old my dad bought me my first Lego set. Now at eleven I have a room full of Lego creations! 
Building Lego has always been a part of my homeschool day, so when I heard about a homeschool Robotics group I was keen to find out what they did. Now I am part of a team that mentor me, support me, and inspire me-thanks Ethan and George, you are great role models. 
In 2012 I participated in local Auckland VEX Robotics scrimmages and in the VEX Asia Pacific Competition. These events were great opportunities to learn about teamwork, to have fun, and to imagine how robots can be a platform for engineering in the future. 
Robotics to me is an advanced form of Lego-it is the next stage in learning about design, engineering, and how to construct mechanical systems that work in certain ways. I believe I can use the skills I am learning to work with people in a team and to serve people who have needs, for example, designing robots and equipment for people with disabilities. 
Thank you VEX for this opportunity!        
